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Introduction 
Kendal Museum has quite wonderful collections of Victorian taxidermy. These collections resulted from 

the generous donations of Victorian and Edwardian benefactors to the museum, people who themselves 

were amongst the foremost natural historians of the day and active in the local natural history societies. In-

deed the museum was founded by the Kendal Natural History Society in 1835 and built up with donations 

of individual collections and records by this and its successor societies during the rest of the century, dona-

tions which form the basis of the museum collection as we know it today. 

 

The Kendal Museum support group has been a great help in my work with the collections and we have been 

able to work on small projects leading to new displays. Many of the support group members are inspira-

tional people with detailed specialist interests in the field of natural history. In times of recent uncertainty 

one of the ways in which we can maintain an active cataloguing programme to promote the collections is to 

draw on this area of support. 

 

Paradise 
One such project has been the recent display 

together with the cataloguing and conservation 

of three magnificent cases of Birds of Paradise. 

These cases are attributed to H. Murray and Son 

and are part of our large collection of this cele-

brated late 19th century/early 20th century taxi-

dermist. 

 

In each of the three cases, the birds are arranged 

in a diorama setting. Although these are beauti-

ful to look at, there were no names for the indi-

vidual birds, the original records, if they ever 

existed, having been separated from the cases. 

Our first task was to name them all.  

 

I am indebted to two members of the current 

Kendal Natural History Society who together, over 

several months, researched a full catalogue for 

these and several other cases of exotic 

birds.  

 

My next job was to move/conserve and 

clean the cases for their new position in 

our World Wildlife Gallery. Our plan 

was to display the cases near the main 

Australian dioramas together with an 

information board. My intention is that 

this board can ‘standalone’ so that this 

display could have the potential to move 

out from the museum and form a small 

temporary display serving to advertise 

the museum collections if needed.  

 

Finally we decided to produce a line 

drawing of each case naming the speci-

mens, using the artistic talents of an-

other of our supporters. As well as mak-

ing attractive information sheets for the 
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Fig 1. Case 1 displaying 7 birds of paradise. 

Fig 2. Close up of Raggiana Bird of Paradise Paradisanna raggiana in Case 2. 
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public, these have already proved use-

ful for school projects! 

 

 

Conclusion 
With each new project the promotion 

and celebration of the collections is 

very much in our minds, as we endeav-

our to appeal to a greater number of 

visitors. 

 

We await the joinery needed to build 

the shelves on which the cases will 

finally be housed and bring together all 

the component parts but you will agree 

that these magnificent cases deserve to 

be shown off. 
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Fig 3. An example of one of the information sheets to accompany the newly 

revamped cases. Each sheet was specific to its case. 

Fig 4. The standalone 

board with detailed 

information about the 

history of birds of 

paradise and why they 

were collected.  


